State of New Hampshire

Site Evaluation Committee

Thomas S. Burack, Esquire Chairman

Thomas B. Getz, Esquire Vice-Chairman

http://www.nhsec.nh.gov
P. O. Box 95
29 Hazen Drive
Concord, New Hampshire
03302-0095
Telephone (603) 271-3503
Fax (603) 271-2867



April 19, 2011

Michael A. Delaney, Attorney General Office of the Attorney General 33 Capitol Street Concord, NH 03301-6397

> Re: Antrim Wind Energy, LLC SEC Docket No. 2011-02

Dear Attorney General Delaney:

I am writing to you in my capacity as Chairman of the Site Evaluation Committee. On February 10, 2011, the Committee received a letter from the Board of Selectmen for the Town of Antrim asking the Committee to assert jurisdiction pursuant to RSA 162-H over a proposed wind energy project proposed to be sited, constructed and operated in Antrim. On March 11, 2011, Antrim Wind Energy, LLC also filed a petition requesting the Committee to assert jurisdiction over the proposed project. While a formal Application for a Certificate of Site and Facility has not yet been filed, I do invite you to appoint counsel for the public in this docket. As you may know, the matter of jurisdiction will be addressed at the Committee's public meeting scheduled for April 22, 2011.

Thank you for your time and attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Thomas & Smark

Thomas S. Burack, Chairman NH Site Evaluation Committee

TSB/tm

ec: project service list